
 

 

Timely Filing Reminder for ICF-IID Providers 

 

    

Beginning with July 1, 2015 dates of service (DOS), Intermediate Care Facilities for Individuals 

with Intellectual Disabilities (ICFs-IID) have been responsible for submitting claims to the Ohio 

Department of Medicaid (ODM) when seeking per diem payment.  ICF-IID claims must follow all 

submission requirements noted in Ohio Administrative Code (OAC) Rule 5123:2-7-15, including 

timely filing requirements. This means that claims with July 1, 2015 DOS and beyond that are 

submitted outside of the timely filing requirements will be denied for payment. 

 

Please take time to review the timely filing requirements referenced above to ensure that your 

claims are submitted timely in order to be considered for payment.  ICF-IID claims must be 

submitted within 365 days of the last DOS on the claim in order to be considered timely 

(additional time is allowed for resubmitting denied claims).  Claim adjustments for an increased 

payment must be submitted within 180 days of the payment being adjusted, even if adjusting 

for changes in patient liability. (Providers may void paid claims or adjust paid claims for a lesser 

payment amount without the limitation of timely filing.) 

 

 General Provider Assistance is available by calling 800-686-1516 

 Assistance with specific claims is available at ICF.IID@medicaid.ohio.gov  
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